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Policy NB6A: Net zero new build residential development (operational energy)

29/05/2024 via Web

Whilst Council’s commitment to meeting both its and the UK Government’s target of net zero carbon emissions is
commendable, it appears that the Council is going to achieve this through having mandatory carbon and climate
standards from adoption of the plan that go beyond government targets. It is our view that any requirement should be
‘stepped’ in line with Government targets and the proposed changes to the building regulations. 

This approach is confirmed within the Ministerial Statement (statement no : Statement UIN HCWS123) released on 13th
December 2023.

Policy NB6A: Net zero new build residential development (operational energy)
Policy NB6C: Embodied carbon and waste
Whilst Council’s commitment to meeting both its and the UK Government’s target of net zero carbon emissions is
commendable, it appears that the Council is going to achieve this through having mandatory carbon and climate
standards from adoption of the plan that may go beyond government targets. However, it is our view that any
requirement should be ‘stepped’ in line with Government targets and the proposed changes to the building regulations. 

This approach is confirmed within the Ministerial Statement (statement no : Statement UIN HCWS123 available from
Written statements - Written questions, answers and statements - UK Parliament) released on 13th December 2023. The
ministerial statement confirms that with respect to the net zero goal….

‘The improvement in standards already in force, alongside the ones which are due in 2025, demonstrates the
Government’s commitment to ensuring new properties have a much lower impact on the environment in the future. In this
context, the Government does not expect plan-makers to set local energy efficiency standards for buildings that go
beyond current or planned buildings regulations. The proliferation of multiple, local standards by local authority area can
add further costs to building new homes by adding complexity and undermining economies of scale. Any planning
policies that propose local energy efficiency standards for buildings that go beyond current or planned buildings
regulation should be rejected at examination if they do not have a well-reasoned and robustly costed rationale’ and ‘To be
sound, local plans must be consistent with national policy – enabling the delivery of sustainable development in
accordance with the policies in the National Planning Policy Framework and other statements of national planning policy,
including this one’.

Deleting the policy and aligning the Council’s requirement for carbon neutral development with those of Government
would therefore be pragmatic, more achievable and consistent with national policy.
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